Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: October 10, 2018

In attendance: Ned Panfile, Kevin Lanahan, Stan Witczak, Melissa Wojcik, Ed Sisson & Bruce DiBisceglie (dept chair).
1. Communications
a. September 2018 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes were approved. 
i. Minutes and agendas have been posted to the Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Bruce spoke with Fran Plodkowski (Mendham Business Association) about participating with the new Holiday Home Decorating contest. The MBA will be providing two prizes each of $100 in Mendham Money.
ii. Bruce has spoken with Councilman John Andrews and WMSC Eric Inglis. A traffic feasibility meeting has been set with Recreation, Fire, Police, First Aid and WMSC for October 12th.
iii. An Ad Hoc meeting has been set by Sarah Neibart (Mendham Twp councilwoman) for Oct 17 to explore options for shared service of Animal Control, Pound and Recreation resources. Invitees include Christine Glassner (Mendham Borough), John Donahue (Bernardsville), Bruce Sisler (Morris Twp), Mark Forstenhausler (Randolph), Matt Murello (Washington Twp), Mike Inganamort (Chester Twp), Kyle Holman (Chester Borough) & Roy Smith (Peapack-Gladstone).
1. Bruce provided a list of services that Mendham Borough is already providing that included surrounding communities including: The Day Camp, Concerts, Movies, Drive-Ins, the Labor Day Parade & the annual Recreational Booklet.
c. Meetings (updated as of Oct 12): 
i. Bruce attended the October 12 Traffic Feasibility meeting at the First Aid Squad.

1. In attendance: John Andrews (First Aid & Borough Council), Jimmy Cillo & Mike Bruin (Fire Department), Sgt Brian Hostler (Police), Casey Strange (WMSC) & Bruce DiBisceglie (Recreation).
2. The unanimous consensus was that parking is limited (11 spaces) but should not be a problem with the availibility of the new Mutli-use turf field at the current tennis court location. 

a. The field will be used for informal use and small practices so traffic and parking should be about a dozen cars at most. 

b. Traffic will be diverted to the parking area next to the basketball courts. 

c. Stairs and seating for parents will be set on the north side to attract traffic to that side and making the south side near the First Aid building less desirable. 
d. All of those in attendance stated that traffic is not a concern and that the Borough should move forward with the multi-use turf construction.

e. It was noted that the multi-use field can also be used by the First Aid Squad and Fire Department for social and recreational functions.
2. Field Turf Proposal Update: 

a. (see 1,c,i above)
b. Recommendation is to move forward with the multi-use turf as soon as possible and to also resurface the Park & Orchard tennis courts, add a Pickle Ball Court and a Gaga Pit next to the lighted basketball courts.
3. Home Decorating Contest: 

a. The MBRC reviewed a draft of the Holiday Home Decorating Contrast Entry Application and Rules. 
i. Judging period will be 6pm to 8pm, Friday, Dec 14 through Sunday, Dec 16. 

ii. A judging panel of three was recommended to include the Recreation Director, one representative from the Borough Council (Recreation representative) and one member from the Mendham Business Association.

iii. Three prizes will be awarded: (1) $100 Mendham Money, (2) $100 Mendham Money & (3) to free week of Mendham Day Camp.

iv. Type of entries will include (A) Single Family Homes, (B) Apartment/Condominiums & (C) Commercial Business. 
b. Event will be promoted through Recreation’s eBlast, Facebook, Observer Tribune, Mendham Messenger, BMBA businesses and the Borough website
4. Prior & New Business: 

a. none
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, WEDNESDAY, November 14, 2018 at the Phoenix House
